
Appendix 2 to the AlP Staff Council Minutes of March 16, 2011

Date: March 16, 2011

To: AlP Staff Council

Submitted by: Joel Fritzler

RE: Report on the Traffic and Parking Committee meeting of 02/09/2011

Attachments: Recommended Increases by Decal Type
Estimated Statement of Revenues and Expenses for Fiscal Years 2010-15
Proposed Capital Improvement Projects for Fiscal Years 2011-15

The Traffic and Parking Committee reviewed the following items:

1. Dunn Richmond Project. The Dunn Richmond Center received a grant to build a road
from US 51 to their parking lot but needed some matching funds for the project. Traffic
and Parking loaned them the funds equal to the cost of repaving parking Lot 64 and the
entrance roadway from Pleasant Hill Road.

2. Demolition of Parking Garage. The Parking Garage is scheduled for demolition in
January 2012 to make room for the new Student Services building. Prior to the
demolition and to replace the 344 parking spaces: Lots 10A & 1OBwill be renovated to
create 81 new spaces, Lot 13 will be expanded onto the south end of the old football
field to add 233 spaces, and there will be 30 spaces behind the new Student Services
building.

3. Fee Increases (Parking Decals). Fees for Blue (all three tiers), Green, and Red parking
decals will increase from 13.6% to 20.7%. High Blue will go from $110 to $125, Medium
Blue: $88 to $103, Low Blue: $58 to $70, and both Green and Red: $52 to $62.

The new expiration date will be changed from Sept. 30 to Aug. 31. The date had been
changed to Sept. about 10 years ago to improve customer service to reduce line wait
times but, many people still wait until the last minute and two "peak" periods were
created.

There was discussion about adding a fourth tier for the Blue stickers as discussed in
previous meetings. The committee chair felt that there was too much on the agenda to
propose any changes at this time but, he proposed to have the committee meet again
near the end of the semester to discuss this and other outstanding recommendations.

4. Emergency Snow Route. The Emergency Snow Route language and process had
been approved at the Feb. 23, 2010 committee meeting but not added to the Rules and
Regulations. The committee voted to add those revisions.










